
Dear Parents and Friends, 

 

“Selecting and building the right teams is one of  

our most important tasks”. Jl 

 

I look forward to announcing our 2018 teaching teams in the coming weeks. I will 
continue my meetings with all members of staff over the next couple of days to 
share with them their teams for next year. The selection criteria was pretty simple, 
where will our children most benefit from our talents and experiences? 

This week we will continue to confirm our 2018 PE position as well as short-listing 
our Coordinator 2 positions.  

Last week I couldn’t get over the energy and love of learning. 
Our year 4 team working with Ms Ferrari (CEDP), Mrs.Smith 
and Mrs. Pullen explored reading, comprehension, pedagogy 
and data analysis. Their work resulted not only in deep learn-
ing it also built a stronger collaborative team. That afternoon 
a large number of our team spent time working with PatR Da-
ta and analysis. When we add to the mix Mrs McKay’s work 
with the ‘Waterfall,’ ( Assessment Framework) and our work 
in planning our 2018 Action Plan it’s no wonder our love of 
learning is having such great effects on our children’s learning. 

Given our teaching teams feedback re ( our strengths and          
challenges) 90% in the circle and 10% out, one of our         
professional needs in supporting ‘Learning for All children,’ is 
around Assessment. What we are trying to achieve is an    
intensive focus on a high yielding element within our 
‘Learning Framework.’ Over the next 2 weeks I will be       
publishing draft goals for your perusal and thinking.    

Finally I want to thank all of you for accepting our         
invitation to last weeks Grandparent Liturgy. What a    
brilliant celebration of us living out our motto—
What a brilliant time in building community. 

 

Love One Another, 

John Laffan 
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NOVEMBER 

Wed 
1st 

& 8th 

Kindergarten 2018 
Orientation Day 

Wed 
22nd 

Twilight Swimming 
Carnival—Emerton 
Leisure Centre 
4.00-6.30pm 
 

Choir & Orchestra 
performing at nursing 
home 

Fri 
24th 

Year 5 Leadership Day 

Wed 
29th 

Christmas Concert—
6.00pm 

DECEMBER 
Fri 
1st 

End of Year Mass—
9.30am 

Fri 
8th 

Year 6 Fun Day at 
Luna Park 

Mon 
11th 

Year 6 Final Assem-
bly—2.00pm 
 

Reports sent home to 
Parents 

Tues 
12th 

Year 6 Guard of   
Honour 2.30pm 
 

Year 6 Graduation 
Mass—7.30pm 

Wed 
13th 

2018—Transition Day 
11.30am-1.30pm 

Fri 
15th 

End of Term for  
Students 



RE News 
In last Sunday’s Gospel Jesus’ words call us to love our neighbour as ourselves. We are called to treat 
others as we would like to be treated ourselves. To be able to do this, we need to picture ourselves in 
their place – experiencing all that they are experiencing; not imposing our own values and                      
circumstances. To see ourselves in the place of another is the key to responding with compassion. The 
origin of the word ‘compassion’ means experiencing with. If we are able to truly ‘experience with’       
another person perhaps then we can genuinely recognise and respond to their needs. 
 
There is an implicit, or understood, commandment within the command to love your neighbour as   
yourself. That is, we must first love ourselves. Whilst to say someone ‘loves themself’ is used as a       
criticism of a person who is a bit too vain, that is not what is intended here. If we are to love others as 
we love ourselves we must first be content and happy with who we are. It is only when we are           
comfortable with who we are that we are able to reach out to those around us with compassion and be 
true Presentation People to all. 
 
Anne Easton 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION COORDINATOR 
 

Sports News 
Athletics Awards 

Congratulations to all of the students who were awarded with their 
Age Champion and Runners Up trophies last week. We thank you for 
your patience in waiting for this awards ceremony. 

 

Junior Boy Age Champion -   Antoni Arshilo 

Junior Boy Runner Up -   Abel Reec 

 

Junior Girl Age Champion -   Georgia Bonello 

Junior Girl Runner Up -   Olympia Samolis 

 

11 year Boy Age Champion -   Nicholas Sekwat 

11 year Boy Runner Up -   Zachary Smith 

 

11 year Girl Age Champion -   Janelle Vella 

11 year Girl Runner Up -   Olivia Marchione 

 

Senior Boy Age Champion -   Aiden Galea 

Senior Boy Runner Up -   Lual Lual 

 

Senior Girl Age Champion -   Angelize Estil 

Senior Girl Runner Up -   Yar Michael 
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Twilight Swimming Carnival    

Wednesday 22nd November 

Emerton Leisure Centre 

Thank you to all of those children who have returned the 
notes by the due date (Monday 30th October). We are      
looking forward to our final sporting event for 2017.      
Schedule of events will be published in next fortnight’s  
newsletter. 
 

Summer is coming! 

Please ensure your child is coming to school with their hats and a drink bottle filled with water, we have 
started to remind students about applying sunscreen before they leave home in the mornings. Please 
ensure all belongings are labelled, we continually have jackets left at PE with NO names on them. 

 

Yours in Sport 

Mrs Cristy Budd/Mr Joe Ng 

PE Teachers 
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Assistant Principal Report 
Dear Parents and Friends,  

 

We are in the process of putting children into classes for 2018. Unfortunately, we can not 
take requests for teachers. If you have any concerns that we may not be aware of please 
put it in writing to myself or make an appointment to see me in the next two weeks. Our 
teachers spent a great deal of time making sure the classes are balanced and are in the 
best interest of all students.  

 

 

Save the date! 

Our Christmas Concert is on Wednesday 29th November. 
Children will wear Christmas colours and families are    
encouraged to bring a picnic blanket or chairs and enjoy 
the spirit of Christmas. 

 

We hope you can join us! 

 

 

Meet the 2018 Teacher and Class 

On Wednesday 13th December all children will meet their new teacher and class mates. It 
will be very important that all children attend this day as a way of setting up for success 
for next year.  

 

Reports are coming home at the end of the terms so if you would like to discuss anything 
before the end of the term please make sure you see your child’s teacher. 

 

We thank you for your continued support. 

 

Katherine McKay 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
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Bishop Office 
Represent our Diocese: Share your Wisdom 
Bishop Vincent Long OFM Conv is calling for greater participation of lay people through new advisory 
councils. Please consider nominating or encourage someone you know. Details, including the nomina-
tion kit, are available from parracatholic.org/advisorycouncils or by contacting Tanya from the Diocesan 
Ministry Centre on 02 8838 3460. Nominations close on Sunday, 5 November 2017. 
 
Diocesan Liturgy Conference 2017 
The Diocesan Liturgy Conference will be held on Saturday 4 November at St Andrew’s Parish, 
Marayong. The conference, ‘Liturgy: The Living Presence of Christ’ is an excellent opportunity to gather 
together as a Diocese and explore the Presence of Christ in Liturgy. Day includes Keynote Speaker and 
various workshops including: Music and copyright, Bringing Christ to the Sick, Scripture and the Season 
of Advent, Sacraments of Initiation – a Field Perspective., organising a Mass- Ordos, Missals and Lec-
tionaries. For more information go to: parracatholic.org/ofw or Office for Wor-
ship ivergano@parra.catholic.org.au 
 
Pre-marriage preparation 
The Life Marriage & Family Office in the Diocese of Parramatta has now launched an online booking sys-
tem, allowing couples to enrol for pre-marriage preparation programs and to pay by credit card. Couples 
will be guided on the website to the most appropriate form of preparation, i.e., the Pre-Marriage Week-
end Course (Friday evening & Sunday) or Prepare/Enrich, an individual couple preparation with face to 
face feedback sessions. Both preparations are designed to strengthen and enrich the couple’s relation-
ship and work on building a rewarding life together. Bookings may be made and dates chosen by visiting 
our website www.parracatholic.org/pmp 
Enquiries may be made to our office on 8838 3460 or email lmf@parra.catholic.org.au. 
 
Grief to Grace – Healing the Wounds of Abuse 
Grief to Grace – Healing the Wounds of Abuse is a spiritual retreat for anyone who has suffered degra-
dation or violation through physical, emotional, sexual or spiritual abuse. The retreat will be held April 8th 
– 13th 2018. To request an application contact Anne by emailing info@grieftograceaus.org.au or phone 
0407704539. For more information visit www.grieftograce.org 
Holy Hour for Vocations: 2 November 
 
The Sisters of the Holy Family of Nazareth cordially invite YOUTH (ages 18-35) to join us for Holy 
Hour for Vocations. Thursday, 2nd November 2017, at 7:00 pm. Join us also for pizza at 8:00pm. Holy 
Spirit Convent, 120 Capuchin Way, Plumpton. RSVP: Sr Paula by 28th June, 
email: vocationscsfn@gmail.com or mobile 0449 656 406. 
 
Rachel's Vineyard Healing Retreat: 3-5 November 
This weekend retreat in Sydney is designed to bring psychological and spiritual healing to anyone who 
has been affected by an abortion experience including women, men, couples and grandparents. 
Rachel's Vineyard Ministries Australia is supported by the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference. Con-
fidential inquiries: tel or SMS 0400 092 555, info@rachelsvineyard.org.au For more information vis-
it: www.rachelsvineyard.org.au 
 
Mass in the African tradition: 5 November 
Join us as we celebrate Mass in the African tradition. Very Rev Peter G Williams will celebrate Mass at 
2.00pm at Mary, Queen of the Family Parish, 51-59 Allawah Street Blacktown. Contact Stella Nwosu 
0405 478 472. 
 
 
Nigerian Mass in Igbo: 12 November 
Rev Fr Chukwunonyerem Akamadu, Chaplain to the Nigerian Catholic community, will celebrate Mass at 
11.30am at Our Lady Queen of Peace Parish, 198 Old Prospect Road, Greystanes. Contact Fr Akamadu 
tel 0451 174 438, Stella Nwosu 0405 478 472. 
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St Philomena Association Holy Mass: 18 November 
St John Vianney was very devoted to St Philomena. Pope Gregory XVI called her “the great wonder 
worker”. Mass at noon with Confession from 11.30am: St John Vianney's Church, 17 Cameron St, Doon-
side. A short walk north from Doonside station, the one past Blacktown. Please bring a snack to share. 
Elizabeth tel or text 0423 15 44 63, epeoples9@gmail.com Facebook: Libby Peoples (events) 
 
 
Holy Hour for Vocations: 24 November 
Everyone is welcome to join the Holy Hour for Vocations from 6:30pm-7.30pm for an hour of adoration, 
prayer, music and quiet time at Our Lady of the Rosary Parish, St Marys. For information about priest-
hood in the Diocese of Parramatta and Holy Spirit Seminary, please contact Fr John Paul Escarlan, Di-
rector of Priestly Vocations, vocations@parra.catholic.org.au 
 
 
Shrine Time for Young Adults 18-35: 26 November 
One Holy Hour with prayer, reflection, meditation, praise & worship. 2017 is devoted to Praying for Voca-
tions and Devotion to Mary as per our Holy Father's intentions for WYD 2018 in Panama. From 7.30pm-
8.30pm followed by social gathering. 
Mary, honoured as the Mother Thrice Admirable, offers 3 graces in the Shrine, this monthly event is a 
unique opportunity to experience them regularly: Discover your HOME in the hearts of Jesus and Mary; 
See breakthrough TRANSFORMATION in your life; and Get your spiritual boost to be an authentic WIT-
NESS. In the Shrine at Mount Schoenstatt, 230 Fairlight Road, Mulgoa. 
 
 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend: 24-26 November 
A Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend is a Marriage Enrichment experience for married couples – 
set in peaceful, picturesque surroundings, away from the distractions of everyday life. During the week-
end, couples have a unique opportunity to reconnect, rekindle and refresh their relationship. Take time 
out of your busy schedule, to invest in your most precious asset . . . your Marriage! Weekend date: 24th -
26th November, at Mt Carmel Retreat Centre, Varroville, NSW. Bookings online at www.wwme.org.au or 
Adrian and Janet Sullivan: on 0490 774 419 or adrian.janet1@bigpond.com 
 
 
Discernment to the Permanent Diaconate: 26 November 
Come and learn more about vocations to the Diaconate and have a chat with our team members. We are 
looking for men aged between 35 to 55 and residing in the Diocese of Parramatta. Our discernment pro-
gram consists of five sessions, with each session dealing with different aspects of the Diaconate. This is 
the fifth session of the 2017 program. Subsequent sessions will be announced in due course. Venue: St. 
John 23rd Parish, 160 Perfection Ave, Stanhope Gardens, NSW 2768. Time: 3:30 to 6 pm (including 
Mass and fellowship).  For further information visit http://parracatholic.org/permanent-diaconate/please 
contact any of the following deacons: 
Deacon James - deacon@stanthonyschurch.org.au 
Deacon Tan - deacontan@john23rd.org.au or 0407270782 
Deacon George - g.bryan1@bigpond.com 
 
 
International Day of People with Disability: 3 December 
The International Day of People with Disability is observed annually on 3 December. In Australia, over 
many years, the Church has sought to take this day as an opportunity to encourage a truly pastoral view 
that embraces our total community as the living Body of Christ. We especially pray that we, the Church, 
can strive to be a people of compassion and relationship, and a sacred place where our gifts are 
acknowledged, received and celebrated; for then we can truly proclaim that we are 'one Body in Christ'. 
For more events please go to: http://parracatholic.org/events/ 
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THANK YOU to our wonderful SPONSORS of our 2017 WALK-A-THON 

CENTRAL BOOK SUPPLIERS 


